
 

 

 

Dear Pamilerin Beckley. 

Subject: Response to Concerns Raised Regarding Video Circulation 

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing in response to the concerns raised regarding a 

video that has been circulating, which shows one of our officers allegedly making remarks on 

domestic abuse while speaking on behalf of the Metropolitan Police whilst in uniform at a 

congregation. 

First and foremost, I want to make it absolutely clear that the comments made in the video, if 

accurately reported, do not reflect the values or stance of the Metropolitan Police Service. 

Domestic abuse is a serious and pressing issue that we take with the utmost gravity. It is a 

priority for us, and I am committed to providing support and protection for victims, while 

ensuring perpetrators are held to account. 

I am currently reviewing the context of the video and the specific comments made by the 

officer. This is being taken very seriously, and I will take appropriate action based on our 

findings. If there is any learning to be taken from this incident or if further actions are 

necessary against the officer in question, I will ensure this is done in line with our 

commitment to accountability and high standards of conduct. 

Please rest assured that we strive to maintain trust and confidence with all our communities, 

including your congregation, and we deeply regret any distress this situation may have 

caused. We are dedicated to working in partnership with the community to address issues 

like domestic abuse and ensure our officers uphold the values that the public expects. 

Thank you for your understanding and continued partnership. 

Yours sincerely, 

Jim Brockway 
Superintendent – Central South BCU – Neighbourhood Policing Lead 
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